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October 28, 2009 

By Electronic Filing (IBFS) 

Marlene H. Dortch 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20554 
 

Re: SkyTerra Subsidiary LLC 
Ex Parte Letter 
File Nos.:  SAT-MOD-20090813-00089  
                  SAT-MOD-20090813-00088 
                  SES-MOD-20090813-00997 

 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

On October 27, 2009, Gary Epstein and Jeff Carlisle of SkyTerra Subsidiary LLC 
(“SkyTerra”), Tom Tycz, consultant for SkyTerra, and Bruce Jacobs, counsel for 
SkyTerra, met with Mindel De La Torre, Bureau Chief of the International Bureau, 
and Robert Nelson, Chief of the Satellite Division, to discuss the above-referenced 
applications.  At the meeting, SkyTerra discussed the importance of a grant of the 
applications as a result of the unsuccessful efforts to conclude formal frequency 
coordination.   

Very truly yours, 
 
  /s/  
 
Tony Lin 

cc:  (via email) 
 Mindel De La Torre 
 Robert Nelson 


